
 

 

FOR RELEASE: November 15, 2022 

CONTACT: Lisa Cochran, 614-644-2160  lisa.cochran@epa.ohio.gov  

Public Meeting to Discuss American Landfill Disposal Well Draft Permit  
Information Session and Public Hearing Scheduled Nov. 29 

 
Ohio EPA will hold a public meeting on Nov. 29, 2022, to discuss a draft permit to drill a 
Class I non-hazardous injection disposal well at the American Landfill, Inc. facility in 
Stark County. 

 
An information session will begin at 6 p.m. on Nov. 29 at the Indian Run Christian 
Church, 8368 Church Street, SE, East Canton, immediately followed by a hearing to 
accept public comments on the draft permit to drill.  

 
The draft permit proposes to allow American Landfill, Inc. to construct a Class I non-
hazardous waste injection well on the company’s Waynesburg landfill property. This 
draft permit to drill would not authorize American Landfill to dispose of wastewater in the 
well, which would require an additional application for a Class I permit to operate from 
Ohio EPA.   

Anyone may submit comments or request to be on the mailing list for information. To 
comment or receive information on the permit, write to: Ohio EPA, Division of Drinking 
and Ground Waters, Attn: UIC Section Supervisor, P.O. Box 1049, Columbus, Ohio 
43216-1049, or email ddagw_comments@epa.ohio.gov. All comments received at the 
hearing or by the close of business on Dec. 13 will be considered by Ohio EPA before a 
final action is taken on this proposal. To request a reasonable accommodation due to a 
disability, visit: epa.ohio.gov/ada. 
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